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Children and Young People’s Network News 
 
Next Network Meeting Tuesday 20 September 2016. This will be the date of our 3rd Network 

Meeting of the year and one which is held in conjunction with the Volunteer Centre and our 

Business in the Community local Business Connector, Julie Poll. Julie has found a consultant who 

will deliver a free session on “setting a forward vision for our organisation”. More information. 

Is available on the booking link: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/vision-day-for-bnes-charities-tickets-

26482129763  Arrival 9:30 for coffee, the session will run from 10:00am – 4:00pm and will be open 

to any VCS group in B&NES so do book early if you wish to attend 

Reports from Emotional Health & Wellbeing Board and evaluation of school counselling 
service pilots. View these here. 
 
Representative Feedback CAF Quality Assurance Board 16 June 2016. View Here. 

 
The 14–25 Strategy which was presented at our last Network Meeting was adopted by the 
Learning and Skills Partnership earlier this month. The Partnership will take the lead in taking the 
strategy forward with Richard Baldwin joining the Partnership and working with Jacqui Buffton to 
ensure coordination of efforts across the various sectors. The strategy acknowledges the 
important work of VCS organisations contributing to the objective of employment for all young 
people in B&NES. This includes our work in removing barriers to employment and improving self-
confidence and resilience in young people. Read the strategy here. 
 
National News and Information 
 
Brexit – the Implications for the Voluntary Sector. NCVO has published a briefing on the 

implications of the UK's vote to leave the EU for the voluntary sector. The briefing covers the 

political landscape, funding and finance, social implications, regulatory change and the role of civil 

society. It states the implications of 'Brexit' include political uncertainty, slow progress on 

government policy change, and potential financial challenges. An NCVO webinar on 7th July will 

take a look at the impact on the political and policy agenda in the months ahead. Download the 

briefing here 

 

NCVO are running a project called ‘Constructive Voices’, which aims to get more positive 

news stories in the media by connecting journalists with charities ."Charities have so many positive 

stories to tell (and often innovative, practical solutions to offer), on many of the big issues we 

face,” says Giselle Green, Head of Constructive Voices project. “Too often these are going under 

the radar. We want to ensure these compelling solutions are heard publicly and rolled out more 

widely for the public good, where appropriate.” NCVO are asking charities, social 

entrepreneurs and any innovating organisations to send in case studies of how they’ve 

achieved positive social impact in a range of areas, from tackling domestic abuse to growing old 

positively. It doesn’t have to be the whole solution to a problem; it can address just one 

aspect. You can read more about this interesting project and how to get involved in this recent 

article on the Guardian’s Voluntary Sector network. 

 

Carers Strategy: Call for Evidence. The Open Consultation period has been extended until 31st 

July 2016. Views are being sought on a new strategy for carers that will set out how more can be 

done to support them. Click here to view the consultation paper and how to respond. 

 
Digital Engagement: how charities can do it successfully.  An interesting article that looks at 
the growing trend for first contact via digital channels, such as twitter and WhatsApp, and the need 
for fast responses to supporters and service users – especially young people. Read more here. 
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The Wood Report April 2016 is a part of a fundamental review of the role and functions of Local 
Safeguarding Children Board's (LSCBs). A number of fundamental problems have affected the 
ability of LSCBs to fulfil their statutory duties. Two of the most significant issues addressed in this 
report have been:   

 The lack of authority over partner agencies in relation to child protection functions.       

 The ever-increasing remit of LSCB’s, Can the core model of child protection, which was 
designed to deal with abuse and neglect within a family setting cope effectively with more 
complex. Issues of safeguarding, e.g. trafficking children, child sexual abuse/exploitation, 
female genital mutilation, radicalisation and extremism which may require broader 
communitywide response.   

The report proposes a new statutory framework which will require the three key agencies (local 
authorities, the police and health services) to work together to safeguard and promote the welfare 
of children in their local area. There will also be a clear expectation on schools and other relevant 
agencies involved with the protection of children that they will cooperate with the new multiagency 
arrangements. Read more here. 
 
The Transition Information Network is a source of information and good practice for disabled 
young people, families and professionals. They are a specialist network of the Council for Disabled 
Children set up to provide targeted information and resources about transition through online 
resources, publications and events. http://councilfordisabledchildren.org.uk/transition-information-
network  
 
Kayleigh’s Love Story: Film warning about online grooming. Leicestershire Police has 
produced a film to raise awareness of the dangers of online grooming. Based on the story of 
murdered teenager Kayleigh Haywood, who was groomed online, the film will be rolled out across 
Leicestershire and released to all police forces in the UK. Read more and see the trailer of this 
hard-hitting film produced with the consent of Kayleigh’s family. 
 
'Using family therapy to reduce offending' is a Clinks case study focusing on Developing 
Initiatives for Support in the Community (DISC), and the work the charity carries out with young 
offenders, those at-risk of offending and other vulnerable groups. Their family therapy approach is 
based on an intervention which involves all family members and has been shown to be very 
effective at helping families and particularly young people address their underlying problems, 
improve outcomes and reduce offending. Download the case study here 
 
Social Media Essentials for Boards and Trustees. As well as the usual meetings and decision 
making, trustees and board members have a responsibility to be open and accountable to their 
stakeholders and beneficiaries. Communicating the work of the board can help to build confidence 
and raise the profile of the organisation and trustees. Clearly in this day and age, social media is a 
crucial means of communication but trustees may feel nervous to get stuck in. Here are some top 
tips for getting started. Read more here. 
 
Can Facebook's new Donate Button Raise More Funds from Supporters? This won’t be 
widely available in Europe for a while but has been trialled successfully in the US. Look at this and 
other ideas that help charities engage with supporters. Read more here.  Facebook policy team 
member Rosa Birch, who has worked with many charities on their Facebook communications, 
gives her Top 5 Tips for Making the Most out of Facebook. 
 
Setting up a Volunteer Programme with Local Business. charity Providence Row shares their 
own experiences of setting up a volunteer programme in order to benefit from skilled volunteers 
secured from local businesses in East London. The report includes how they went about it, both 
positive and negative outcomes and lessons learned. https://knowhownonprofit.org/case-
studies/setting-up-a-company-volunteering-programme 
 
Payment By Results -Is it right for you?:This interactive tool has been designed to assist 

commissioners, social impact investors and providers to assess the appropriateness of payment 

by results for a particular service. If you invest a few minutes in using this tool, you will get 
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immediate feedback about whether your service is likely to be a good fit for PbR and the critical 

success – and failure – factors you need to consider. Find out more here. 

 

Recognising the signs of child sexual abuse and exploitation 

The Children’s Society and Department of Health have launched a free e-learning course and 

video to help NHS staff recognise the signs of child sexual abuse or exploitation and understand 

how to make children feel able to speak about what is happening to them. Although the training 

focuses on staff working in the health service, it is freely available to anyone who works with 

children. Further information: Seen and heard. 

 

Children at home alone during the summer holidays 

The NSPCC reports that between July and September 2015, its helpline received 453 calls and 

emails from adults concerned about children being left unattended. The ChildLine service also 

delivered 273 counselling sessions to children and young people who were worried about being 

left home alone. Advice is offered to parents who are deciding in which situations they may leave 

their children home alone. Further information: Home alone guide  

 

 Consultation on mandatory reporting of child abuse and neglect 

The Home Office and Department for Education are seeking views on the possible introduction of 

one of 2 statutory measures: either a mandatory reporting duty or a duty to act for certain 

practitioners who know or have reasonable cause to suspect that abuse or neglect is taking place. 

The consultation is open until 13 October 2016. Further information:  Reporting and acting on 

child abuse and neglect: government consultation (PDF) 

 
Should Happiness be Part of the School Curriculum. Interesting article on the application and 
successes of Mindfulness and other programmes now coming more into the mainstream in our 
schools. “Whereas in the past the students would say, 'I’m really stressed,’ now they’re able to 
say, 'I need to talk about this,’ or, 'I need to stop and breathe.’ ” The summer exam period has 
been much calmer than usual.”  Read more here 
 
Pokémon Go: a parent's guide Tips and advice for keeping children safe on Pokémon Go 
The NSPCC has published this parent’s guide. It has also written an open letter to Nintendo 
regarding child safety concerns surrounding the new app. Read more here. 
 
 
 

Local and Regional News and Information 
 
State of the Sector Survey. The Volunteer Centre is conducting a survey of local 
organisations.  “To ensure your organisation’s public profile is made available to potential bidding 
partners and your details are included in our evidence for campaigning, please complete a short 
survey about your group by 31 August 2016.” Follow this link for more information. 

 
Opportunities for Neet young people July-August http://tinyurl.com/zp695xk  
 
Job Opportunity Off The Record is advertising this new role for an Independent Support 
Coordinator 37 hours per week NJC Point 25 £22,434– Fixed Term to 31st march 2017 
Extension dependent on funding. Find out more here. The closing date for this position is 
Tuesday 12th July 2016 
 
Mentoring Programme. Roy Maguire, from the Carers Centre, has asked me to circulate details 
of a mentoring programme they have been using.  For more information see: 
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http://2ndchancegroup.org/pause-and-engage/   If you are interested in referring a young 
person, please contact Ben Littleton to discuss Pause & Engage’s programme and costing’s.  
Tel: 07917137541 Email: ben@2ndchancegroup.org  www.thejhf.net & www.2ndchancegroup.org   
 
LSCB Revised E-Safety Strategy – updated in Appendix A and an additional link for Helping 
parents keep their children safe online added to resources: 
http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sites/default/files/sitedocuments/Children-and-Young-
People/ChildProtection/e-safety_strategy_june_2016.pdf 
 
Responding to Hate Crime - Tips from Stand Against Racism and Inequality (SARI) Read here. 
 
B&NES one of best local authorities for tackling homophobic, biphobic and transphobic 

bullying in schools. Stonewall, Britain’s lesbian, gay, bi and trans equality charity, has published 

its Education Equality Index 2016, listing the Top 10 local authorities in Britain, with Bath & North 

East Somerset coming in joint second place with Brighton & Hove City Council. Read more here. 

 
£1.5 million funding secured for Bath Sports and Leisure Centre transformation. The first 
phase of works have started and will involve reinforcements to the structure of the building in the 
undercroft car park, a new mezzanine floor over half of the sports hall to accommodate and brand 
new health and fitness offer, a refurbished 4 court sports hall and the start of the 10 pin bowling 
alley provision. Read more here. 
 
Sirona Partnership Welcomes Ideas for Delivery of Health & Social Care. The partnership is 
one of the two remaining bidders for the Your Care Your Way contracts and we should hear who 
is the preferred Prime Provider on 18 August. View an update on the Procurement process 
here. The Partnership recently said “We are really committed to Bath and North East Somerset 
and to working with others to achieve a transformation that delivers the best support and care for 
those living and working in our communities. Like you, we recognise the need for change and we 
want to introduce and explore new ways of working, safely and sensitively.We welcome ideas from 
all and please do continue to send us questions via programmedirector@sirona-cic.org.uk.  We 
will collate the range of issues you are raising and our responses within a regular e-news bulletin.” 
A number or Questions from local organisations were answered at a recent meeting on 6th June. 
To see the questions and answers click here. 
 
Toys for work with Trauma. The Trauma Recovety Centre are now selling therapeutic toys and 
equipment which are beneficial for those suffering from trauma. If you are a professional working 
with these clients then why not check out the self-regulation boards and stress balls to help equip 
the children to regulate their emotions. Keep an eye on the shop for packs of fidget toys coming 
soon – the kits will provide a range of tools to help ground and calm children and young people. 
All funds will go straight to the Trauma Recovery Centre. Click here to visit the shop. 
 
Do you have clients who struggle to pay their water bills or who are in water debt? 
 Wessex Water have a range of schemes and low rate tariffs to help your clients reduce their on-
going water charges or repay their debts along with practical help to reduce water and energy use.  
e..g Does your client have a water meter and need to use a large amount of water due to a large 
family or illness? There is a scheme to cap water bills. Wessex Water can provide: 
• free leaflets, flyers, posters, articles for newsletters 
• application forms for their schemes 
• free training on their schemes for your staff and volunteers 
• funding for debt advice and financial capability projects. 
They can also attend community events or get involved in community projects you are working on 
to reach customers in financial difficulty.If you would like to do so or if you have any questions 
please get in touch. Call Kate Pennock 01225 524242 or email kate.pennock@wessexwater.co.uk 
 
Stepping Stones Family Group for September. Stepping stones club is designed for parents / 
carers facing mental health difficulties that want to come and spend some quality time with their 
child playing in a safe supportive environment, developing and strengthening their bonds.  
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The club is suitable for primary aged children.  It will run on Wednesdays between 4.15pm 
and 6.15pm, and be held at First Steps Children Centre, Dominion Rd, Twerton, Bath, BA2 1DF  .  
Dinner will be included at the club.  Below is a list of dates for the club.   

 14th September 2016  

 21st September 2016 

 28th September 2015 

 5th October 2015 

 12th October 2015 

 19th October 2015 
Ideally the parent who struggles with their mental health needs to bring one child of primary school 
age with whom they want to improve their relationship. If the parent brings all their children it 
generally does not allow the parent and the child to focus on their difficulties and they can continue 
to avoid the issues in their relationship. This can also be difficult for parents to arrange but they 
can repeat the group with each child in turn if they wish too. 
If this is not possible could you call and discuss the family’s needs with Teresa Bayfield (details 
below). If you have any families interested please let her have their details early enough for her to 
visit.  
Teresa Bayfield, Tel: 01225 421686, Mob: 07530263455 Teresa_Bayfield@BATHNES.GOV.UK 
or tbayfield@nhs.net. Work hours are Thur 8.30-5, Fri 8.30-4.30. 
 
Professional Log-in for Kooth.com. This is for all schools and services professionals only, who 
wish to look around the site and to be able to know and better understand the service available to 
YP. Please USE the following log-in details ONLY: 

 Username: B4NESprof 

 Password: Test1234 
It is important that no content is created, and that you do not use the chat facility. The log-
in is for viewing purposes only. 
Please do not hesitate to contact Michaela Bisogno if you require any further information, advice, 
promotional resources, or to book a presentation/training session at a team meeting; or to run an 
assembly in the Autumn term. Michaela Bisogno, Integration & Participation Worker, B&NES & 
Wiltshire. Tel: 07958 290552/ 0845 3307090, mbisogno@xenzone.com 
 

 
Meetings, Conferences and Events 
 
Do you need some extra support with the CAF process? … Would you like to improve the 
impact of the CAF? … OPEN CAF SURGERY at St Martins Garden Children’s Centre, 1:00 to 
4:30pm on Thursday 13th October 2016.     
Members of the Integrated Working Team will be on hand to answer any of your CAF queries or to 
provide hands on support with any current assessments you would like to discuss.  Perhaps you 
are struggling to engage a parent or not sure you are really capturing the child’s voice?  Maybe 
you are simply unsure whether the CAF is the right tool for a particular case? The team will be 
tackling CAF FAQ’s all afternoon on a drop-in basis or if you would prefer a more bespoke 
response then please contact a member of the team in advance to book a 20 minute one-to-one 
slot.  Coffee and cake provided. Follow this link to see the Integrated Services Newsletter for July. 
 
 Inter-Agency Meetings:  

 Tuesday 18th October, 12pm - 2pm 
Chew Magna Baptist Church, Tunbridge Road, Chew Magna  

 Wednesday 16th November, 12pm - 2pm 
Community at 67, Queens Road, Keynsham 

For further information about these meetings contact: Sara Dixon, Stronger Communities 
Team, Bath & North East Somerset Council. Tel: 01225 396594 or email: 
sara_dixon@bathnes.gov.uk   
 
 
The next round of Connecting Communities Forums will take place on the follow dates.  The 
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meetings are divided into two parts.  The informal session from 6pm - 7pm offers an opportunity 
to raise questions with the Police, the Council and others.  All meetings are open to the public. 
More information. 

 13th September, 6pm, Bath City Forum, Banqueting Room, Bath 
 14th September, 6pm, Somer Valley Forum, venue to be confirmed 
 28th September, 6pm, Keynsham Area Forum, The Community Space, Keynsham 
 29th September, 6pm, Chew Valley Forum, Chew Valley Secondary School, Chew Magna 
 5th October, 6pm, Bathavon Forum, venue to be confirmed 

 
Have your say about Devolution for the West of England. A period of public consultation is 
now underway from Monday 4 July until 15 August 2016.There are a number of roadshow events 
where local people can find out more: 

 Tuesday 19th July, 4pm - 6pm, Kaposvar Room, The Guildhall, Bath 
 Monday 25th July, 7pm - 9pm, The Community Space, Keynsham 
 Monday 8th August, 6pm - 8pm, The Library, Chew Valley Secondary School, Chew Magna 
 Tuesday 9th August, 6pm - 8pm, The Somer Centre, Midsomer Norton 
 Saturday 13th August, Drop in (11am - 4pm), Old Bond Street / Milsom Street Junction, 

Bath City Centre 
There is no need to book, however if you require more information, please 
email:  Strategy_Performance@bathnes.gov.uk. You can also participate in the consultation via an 
online survey - www.westofenglanddevolution.co.uk 
 
Voluntary, Community and Social Enterprise Sector Briefing on the Devolution Deal In 
addition to the consultation events listed above, West of England Rural Network are jointly hosting, 
with CVS South Gloucestershire and Voscur, this event, to be held at The Engine Shed, Temple 
Meads, Bristol on Wednesday 3rd August between 10:00 and 12:30  
This will be an opportunity to meet with other VCSE organisations from across Bristol & South 
Gloucestershire, to discuss cross boundary issues as well as hear from Councillors Tim Warren, 
Matthew Riddle and Helen Holland and to give them a clear sense of the sectors view and how we 
can engage. Booking is essential via the following link 
http://www.voscur.org/diary/voluntary-community-and-social-entreprise-sector-briefing-devolution-
deal.  N.B. At the end of the form you are asked if you are members of WERN  (or CVS South 
Gloucestershire or Voscur) - you are very welcome to tick WERN for the purposes of this 
event. 
 
Improving Support for Local Organisations. Come to the next Better BANES meeting from 6 - 
8pm on 28th September, kindly hosted by The Carers' Centre on Lower Bristol Road, Bath.  
The aim of this group is to discuss and act upon how we can improve support for local charities 
and community groups in BANES.  Better BANES Community is an initiative set up by Marcelle 
Speller, the founder of Localgiving which provides funding opportunities and advocacy for local 
charities and community groups in the UK. More details and an agenda will be available shortly. In 
the meantime please RSVP to james.carlin@Localgiving.org if you wish to attend. 
 
B&NES Clinical Commissioning Group AGM, Friday 29 September 2pm. This event is an 
opportunity to find out about their work over the past year and to have your say on future priorities.  
On the agenda is the future of primary care in B&NES, an update on their Sustainability and 
Transformation Plan and how to get involved in shaping their emerging priorities and more about 
their community services review your care, your way in collaboration with Bath and North East 
Somerset Council.  In addition there will be an interactive session to prompt everyone to reflect on 
how they can ‘self-care’ or look after themselves better. Refreshments will be served 
throughout the course of the afternoon.  An agenda will be available in the next few weeks. In 
the meantime, to book your free place, please register online at 
http://www.bathandnortheastsomersetccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/meeting/agm. Please do share this 
information with colleagues as well as friends and family in B&NES who may be interested in 
attending. 
 
Do you need help with marketing and branding your services?  Are you baffled by social 
media?  Do you want to create more interesting communications?   

http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/services/neighbourhoods-and-community-safety/localism-and-community-planning
mailto:Strategy_Performance@bathnes.gov.uk
http://bathnes.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=aaac7864bba59ea322ceb662d&id=b38a37bc67&e=8da84d7640
http://www.voscur.org/diary/voluntary-community-and-social-entreprise-sector-briefing-devolution-deal
http://www.voscur.org/diary/voluntary-community-and-social-entreprise-sector-briefing-devolution-deal
http://bathnes.us6.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=aaac7864bba59ea322ceb662d&id=e1b96b95be&e=2de236e5ce
http://bathnes.us6.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=aaac7864bba59ea322ceb662d&id=5869ea9d9c&e=2de236e5ce
mailto:james.carlin@Localgiving.org
http://www.bathandnortheastsomersetccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/project/sustainability-and-transformation-plan
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For one day only, Google UK Marketing Team will be offering their expertise and skills 
(FREE) in a Café Conversation style event on Friday 19th August from 11.30am until 1pm The 
Brunswick Room in the Guildhall, Bath. Find out more and book here. 
 
   

Business and Funding 
 
Grants of up to £1,000 from the One Stop Carriers for Causes grants programme for projects 

that benefit local communities within two miles of a One Stop store in Great Britain. (Twerton – the 

Hollow and High Street MSN) The programme is funded through the money raised from the 5p 

bag charge in One Stop stores in England, Wales and Scotland. Projects must meet at least one 

of the following outcomes: improving the lives of young people; improving the lives of the elderly; 

promoting physical activity; improving health or wellbeing; increasing community safety; and 

protecting or improving the local environment. This is a rolling programme, and applications will be 

accepted throughout the year. Find out more and apply here. 

 

Funding to Support Disadvantaged Young People 

The Weaver's Company Benevolent Fund supports projects working with disadvantaged young 

people (aged 5 to 30 years) to ensure that they are given every possible chance to meet their full 

potential and to participate fully in society. The Fund also aims to help young people at risk of 

criminal involvement to stay out of trouble and assist in the rehabilitation of offenders, particularly 

young offenders both in prison and after release. To be eligible for funding, local organisations 

such as those working in a village, estate or small town should normally have an income of less 

than £100,000. Those working across the UK should normally have an income of not more than 

£250,000. The next closing date for its grants programme is the 1st August 2016. 

Read more: 

 

Funding to Support Family Based Projects 

The Kelly Family Charitable Trust is open to applications from registered charities for projects that 

support and encourage the family to work as a cohesive unit in tackling problems that face one or 

more of its members. The overall objective is to reinforce the potential benefit and support that 

family members as a unit can give to each other. The fund also welcomes applications from sports 

and health-related charities whose activities comply with the above criteria. Grants are of between 

£1,000 and £5,000, but higher grants may be considered. The next closing date for applications is 

the 1st September 2016. 

Read more: 

 

The Curo Community Chest Grant Scheme for Foxhill and Combe Down is now open for 

applications.  If your group or organisation offer services benefiting those people living in the 

Foxhill and Combe Down Ward. The Grant aims to support both those who require a fairly small 

amount of funding as well as groups who require more substantial funds to run a project or an 

event up to a maximum of £5,000.  Some match funding is required for larger grants. Deadline for 

1st round is 2 September 2016. Download Application Form.  If you wish to discuss a potential 

project prior to application contact ; Vanessa Collier, Tel: 01225 366149, Email: 

vanessa.collier@curo-group.co.uk Usual working days are Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

 

Big Lottery Fund announces new funding for communities 

Six out of ten people surveyed say they have never or cannot remember ever coming together to 

celebrate with their community. Big Lottery Fund wants to help change this. They are offering up to 

£10,000 for organisations to bring people together locally. It could be to celebrate something in 

their local history or a local community hero. Or maybe it’s a chance to bring people together to 

http://www.vol-centre.org.uk/files/pdf/Google%20event%20082016.pdf
http://www.groundwork.org.uk/Pages/Category/carriers-for-causes-uk
https://www.bvsc.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=11906&qid=661053
https://www.bvsc.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=11907&qid=661053
http://e-voice.org.uk/cypn/files/view/bapp-documents/cypn-docs/doc-links-for-bulletins/Community_Chest_Grant_2016.17_FORMFINAL2.pdf
mailto:vanessa.collier@curo-group.co.uk


get to know their neighbours better. To be eligible, organisations must be either voluntary or 

community - with their own constitution and bank account - a school or statutory body. 

Applications for funding open on 6 July 2016. Read more:  

 

Deutsche Bank Small Grants Fund 

Deutsche Bank and The Heart of England Community Foundation are delighted to announce a 

small grants fund for 2016. If you are a charity, voluntary or community group with an income of 

less than £250,000 per annum and you need funding for work focusing on increasing social 

inclusion and improving well being, this fund may be able to help. Deutsche Bank’s Corporate 

Citizenship mission is to enable communities and economies to prosper. The focus the Small 

Grants Fund is to help society’s most disadvantaged and communities on the ground. Read more: 

 

Big Lottery Fund’s Celebrate England Scheme is opens to applications. The scheme will 

provide grants of between £300 and £10,000 to enable voluntary or community organisations, 

schools and statutory bodies to hold one off events and activities which give their community the 

chance to come together to mark something important, commemorating a local historic event or 

getting to know the neighbours better. Applications can be submitted at any time and are open on 

a 'first come, first served' basis until the £3.875 million funding is exhausted. Find out more and 

apply here 

 

Boost Charitable Trust was created in 2005 to Build On Over-Looked Sporting Talent, to 

champion the disabled and disadvantaged and to inspire them to overcome their challenges 

through the power of sport.Since inception, Boost has supported a number of organisations, wtih 

grants totalling in excess of £1.3 million. Small awards of £500 and larger grants available.The 

majority has been focussed within the United Kingdom. Details of the application process here. 

 

The Ironmongers’ Company wishes to support projects that provide opportunities for 

disadvantaged children and young people to fulfil their potential. 

Grants are only given to registered charities.  

The Company is looking for projects that deliver clearly defined educational benefits to a specific 

group of children or young people. Items of equipment will be considered only where a full 

explanation is given of how they will support this activit. The Company is particularly interested in 

enabling primary age children to develop a strong foundation for the future. Projects could, for 

example, support special educational needs, address behavioural problems or promote 

citizenship, parenting or life skills. Preference will be given to projects piloting new approaches 

where the outcomes will be disseminated to a wider audience. More information: 

http://www.ironmongers.org/charity_organisations.htm The deadlines for receipt of applications are 

31 December and 31 July respectively. 

 

More funding opportunities in the B&NES Funding Journal: 

http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sites/default/files/funding_journal_july_2016.pdf 

      e.g. The Avon Gardens Trust is able to give some financial support to community groups with 

a communal green space for growing food or perhaps a community orchard.  

http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sites/default/files/funding_journal_july_2016.pdf  

 

Holiday Food Provision Grants. The Children’s Health Trust is offering grants of up to £5,000 for 

organisations that are running holiday activity clubs with food. A total of 150 applications will be 

accepted and the Board will be meeting in November to assess and make any funding decisions. 

Find out more and apply here.  

 

https://www.bvsc.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=11947&qid=666191
https://www.bvsc.org/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=11948&qid=666191
https://www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/celebrateengland
https://www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/celebrateengland
http://www.boostct.org/page4.htm
http://www.ironmongers.org/charity_organisations.htm
http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sites/default/files/funding_journal_july_2016.pdf
http://www.bathnes.gov.uk/sites/default/files/funding_journal_july_2016.pdf
http://www.childrenshealthfund.org.uk/grants/


Do you find it difficult to find evidence to support your funding bids?  A Masterclass in 

Research and Intelligence - This workshop will look at how to get the most out of local data, 

including the census and the council's information.  It will look at how to create, find and analyse 

data; how to use that data to inform neighbourhood plans, help make funding bids more 

convincing and create a good evidence base for local prioritisation.     

Date and time:  27th October, 7pm - 8pm, Community Space, Civic Centre, Market Walk, 

Keynsham.  The session will last approximately 1 hour.  Booking essential, first come, first 

served.  To book, or for enquiries, please contact: sara_dixon@bathnes.gov.uk  or tel: 01225 

396594  

 

 
Training 
 
B&NES Children’s Workforce Training: 
To book your place on these courses or to find out more information, please visit 
http://bathnes.learningpool.com. 

 Working with CSE: Legal Processes, Friday 9th September, 09.30-12.30, The Hollies 
Midsomer Norton 

 Eating Disorders, Weds 21st September, 09.30 – 13.00, Civic Centre - Keynsham 

 CSE  Awareness Raising Training, Monday 26th September, 09.30-12.30, Civic Centre, 
Keynsham  

 Working with LGBT Young People and Sexual Health, Keynsham, Tues 27th Sept, 
09.00 – 16.00 

 Condom Card (C-Card) Training, Bath, Thurs 29th Sept.14.00 – 16.30 

 Impact of the Internet and Pornography, Midsomer Norton, Tues 11th Oct. 09.00 – 
16.00 

 Solution Focused Training, Civic Centre – West1.1, Civic Centre, Keynsham. Friday 21st 
October. 09.30 – 16.30 

 Motivational Interviewing. Thurs 24th November, 09.30-16.30. Kaposvar, Guildhall, Bath. 
The leading approach for initiating change in a wide range of problems. Refresh and 
develop your skills in helping people who are 'stuck' or unsure of the need for change.  

 Working with CSE: Legal Processes, Friday 9th September, 09.30-12.30, The Hollies 
Midsomer Norton 

 CSE  Awareness Raising Training, Monday 26th September, 09.30-12.30, Civic Centre, 
Keynsham  

 Emerging Borderline Personality Disorders, Weds 12th October, 09.30 – 13.00, 
Community Space - Keynsham 

 Working with CSE: Skills for Practice, Wednesday 19th October, 09.30-16. Civic Centre, 
Keynsham 

 Attachment – Introduction & Awareness, Weds 16th November, 09.30 - 16.30, 
Community Space, Keynsham 

 Working with Parents and CSE, Monday 21st November, 09.30-16.30, Civic Centre, 
Keynsham 

 
All Course Bookings for Children’s Workforce Training should be made through the new 
online booking system. Bookings must be made through http://bathnes.learningpool.com/ where 
you can book onto courses under the following headings: 

 Early Help & Integrated Working 

 Physical & Emotional Wellbeing 

 Safeguarding & Child Protection 
Further information available from Children’s Workforce Training: 01225 394210 or  
childrensworkforce_training@bathnes.gov.uk 
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